

300 Dufferin Avenue P.O. Box 5035 London, ON N6A 4L9

November 30, 2017

Chair and Members of the Community and Protective Services Committee

Re: Crossing Guard - Lord Roberts Public School - Intersection of Maitland Street and Princess

Avenue

I have recently been made aware of the growing concerns regarding the safety of children attending Lord Roberts Public School, with respect to the increase in the number of drivers who fail to stop at the fourway stop located at Maitland Street and Princess Avenue. It is my understanding that a petition will be submitted shortly requesting that a Crossing Guard be placed at the subject intersection to assist with the safe crossing of children who attend the school.

In order to move the consideration of this matter forward in a timely manner, I respectfully request support of the following recommendation:

"That the Civic Administration BE REQUESTED to make the necessary arrangements for the placement of a Crossing Guard at the intersection of Maitland Street and Princess Avenue to assist with the safe crossing of children attending Lord Roberts Public School."

Respectfully submitted,

Tanya Park,

Councillor, Ward 13